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Braehead Primary
13 March 2017

Dear Parent / Carer
Dates for your Diary
24th March
P.3 Trip to Amazonia



Red Nose Day

28th March
End of Term Service – pupils only


PTA Disco  
P.1&2  6 -7pm.  
P.5&6   7.30 -8.30pm
29th March
PTA Disco  
P.3&4
6-7pm
  
 P. 7 
  7.30 -8.45pm
31 March
End of Term. School closes at 3.15pm

18th April
New Term starts.

Staffing Update

Mrs Carol Hamilton, Support for Learning Assistant, will be retiring at Easter. Mrs Hamilton joined the staff at Braehead in 1989 and during her time here she has given so much to the school community.

She will be greatly missed by us all.

I am sure you will join with the staff & pupils in wishing Carol a well- deserved, long and happy retirement.
We have appointed a new Early Childhood Educator, Megan Roy.

Megan takes over Zoe’s post and we look forward to welcoming her to the team in the next few weeks.
School Lunches
We are experiencing difficulties with pupils requesting alternatives to what’s on the menu. The kitchen staff are more than accommodating but this is now becoming unmanageable.

From tomorrow the Green Tray option will be the choice that is printed on the menu. There will be no Green 2’s alternatives.
This does not affect children who have an agreed alternatives due to food allergies.
Parent Pay

With all new systems there are teething problems and we are finding this with Parent Pay.

If your account is in arrears we cannot offer your child a meal, and we must generate a statement to be sent to you. 

This is taking up quite a bit of admin time every day.
Please check your Parent Pay account is in credit before ordering a meal for your child.
Thank you in anticipation of your help in this matter.

Rotary Quiz Team

Well done to Caitlin Paterson, Richie Balfour, Callan Knox and Callan Harrison who represented the school at the Rotary Quiz last week. They gave a great performance and finished 3rd. Well done!
Good Luck to Hannah Gallon who is representing Braehead at the Forth Valley Cross Country this week.

Dogs in the Playground

We are experiencing an increase in dog fouling in our grounds.

If you witness careless dog owners allowing their dogs to foul outwith the school day please let us know. A description of dog and owner would be helpful as we will pass this information on to the Community Wardens.

We also have a number of pupils who are afraid of dogs, or have allergies to dogs. If you bring a dog with you when collecting children from school, please arrange to meet your child outside the school grounds. Thank you for your co-operation in this matter.

Bike Rules
In the interests of Health & Safety children and adults MUST NOT cycle in the playground at any time. They must dismount at the gate and push their bike across the playground.

Children must also wear a cycle helmet if bringing their bikes to school.

Late coming

We have been monitoring late-coming over the past few weeks and are delighted to report a marked improvement – thank you.

Yours sincerely

Mairi Breen

Headteacher
